CSUN Partners for Community Enrichment
Core Planning Team Notes

June 26, 2008
Members reviewed Bowman’s draft Institute Case Statement, which incorporated elements of Philibosian’s draft vision statement. Based upon the discussion, members discussed the idea of an overarching entity, “CSUN Partners for Community Enrichment” which would serve as the umbrella organization for various institutes/centers/partners on campus, including the Institute for Community Health and Well-Being. Bowman distributed materials from Steven Loy’s Campus Wellness Initiative for members’ information. Rubino distributed and discussed a listing of CSUN centers.

Based upon members’ discussion, “CSUN Partners for Community Enrichment,” would provide ‘Principles of Partnership’ -- principals that guide ‘institute’ or ‘partner’ behavior and embody community enrichment and engagement. The Principles of Partnership would be based upon the President’s Priorities, with its ‘Regionally Focused, Nationally Recognized’ vision. Entities (new or existing) choosing to subscribe to the guiding principles would benefit from association (name on letterhead), and also from economies of scale. Members discussed centralized accounting, public relations, risk/insurance management, negotiation, etc. Certain business processes would be standard for all partners, though each partner would have its own, preferably agile, governance structure.  Members discussed contracting with the University Corporation and other entities for services, but acknowledged the benefits of a one-stop shop complete with a ‘rain maker/linking pen’ to facilitate matters.   

While members discussed the idea of CSUN Partners for Community Enrichment as a 501C-3, Feucht-Haviar noted that there may be difficulty obtaining Chancellor’s Office support for such an endeavor.  

Malec distributed and discussed elements of a business plan, and the benefits of centralization to obtain economies of scale. A Faculty Practice Plan was also discussed, wherein faculty would bring their private practices on campus. While Sinclair cited Cal Tech and other R1s as examples, he noted he had been unable to locate an active model within the CSU. Bowman discussed the need to maintain credibility and accountability in light of community trust. 

Members commented on the need to define or ‘brand’ the CSUN approach – what gives us our competitive advantage? Members cited our long-term, engaged approach where relationships and prevention (in the area of health and wellness) are paramount.  

Action Items:

· Members should forward any comments concerning CSUN Partners for Community Enrichment to Feucht-Haviar, who will work with Spagna on drafting the ‘Principals of Partnership.’ 
· Comments pertaining to the Institute for Community Health and Well-Being should be forwarded to Philibosian. 

· Bowman will post the Business Plan document on the webpage.
· Rife will forward a complete listing of centers to committee members. 
